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Primary Principal's Newsletter SCHOOL!

2021-2022 Term 1

Dear Parents/Carers,

We are well into our second half of Term 1 at school and | would like to say a big thank you to all our students who
have worked really hard online, and also to our parents and carers who have supported the children with their online
lessons. The teaching staff have been very impressed with some of the high quality work that has been submitted. It is
wonderful to see so many children attending their lessons on time and wearing their ISSR uniform!

As the vaccination drive nears completion across Cambodia, and Covid cases significantly decrease, we are so pleased
to be able to welcome our children back onto campus. It is important that we continue to follow the government’s
guidelines and adhere strictly to all SOP’s, in order to keep our students and staff safe in school. An updated ‘Return
to School’ policy will be shared with all families soon.

In Art, Year 6 have been experimenting with
the styles of various artists, including Claude
Monet and Joan Miro. Students focused on

subject matter, brush strokes and the use of
different media.

Phyna Term 1 Online
Learning

Our students have returned to online
learning with a good attitude and have

been working incredibly hard during this
term. Their teachers are very proud of all
their efforts.

Engguang

Year 4 used their art and design
skills to make a 3D model of the
Leaning Tower of Pisa. In Maths
they have studied and created
patterns using symmetry.

Narsha
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Year 2 have had lots of fun in Maths and Science.
They have explored solids, liquids and gases, and
used their number skills to estimate and count
accurately.

Mengzheng

Sak

Rida

Term 1 Online
Learning

Kimsrun

Samnang Reeba

Year 1 have been looking at the components of a story,
including characters, settings, problems and solutions.

Sokunthea

Reception 2 have been learning about different
types of transport in the Topics and Literacy lessons.
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Assessement Week and Progress Reports

Next week the children will begin their first assessments of this academic year. They will take tests in writing, reading,
phonics, maths and arithmetic, between the 4th and the 9th of November. These assessments will enable their class
teachers to see how they are progressing in their core subjects, and where their strengths and weaknesses lie, as we

begin face-to-face teaching again.

The results of the literacy and maths tests will be shared with parents on the progress reports, that will go home on

the 3rd December.

Teachers and classes 2021-22
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¥ Primary School Teaching Staff in 2021-2022

Ms. Rita
Nursery Reception 2
Room: A102 Room: A105
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Ms.Bernadette
Year 4A

Room: B107

Mr. Philip
Year 3
Room: B103

Mr. Alan Mr. Pan
Year 6 Chinese
Room:B111 Room: A1-205

Ms. Ella
Support teacher

Ms. Micah
Support teacher
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Year 1

Ms. Heather
Year 4B
Room: B105

Ms. Silvie

French
Room: A1-208a

Ms. Dimple
ELS
Room: A1-204b

We are one,

Support teacher

Year 5
Room: B109

Mr. Amine

Music
Room: A1-205

Mr. Jason
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But we are many.

We would like to say a big welcome to
Ms. Heather who has joined ISSR as the
Year 4B teacher this year. Ms. Heather is
originally from South Africa and has been
teaching in Cambodia since 2013. She is
excited to join our school community and
work alongside Ms. Bernadette to sup-
port the students of 4B.

Keep our school community
safe...
3Do’s:
e Wear your mask
e Wash your hands
o Keep your social distance

3 Don’ts:
o Don'tgo to a crowded place
o Don’tstay in an enclosed place
« Don’t touch each other




